
 

 

LETTER AGREEMENT 
NO. 20-32-PGE  

 
PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 
LABOR RELATIONS  
375 N. WIGET LANE 
SUITE 130 
WALNUT CREEK, CA 94598 
925.974.4461 

INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF 
ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

LOCAL UNION 1245, I.B.E.W. 
P.O. BOX 2547 

VACAVILLE, CALIFORNIA  95696 
707.452.2700 

MATTHEW LEVY 
SENIOR DIRECTOR 

TOM DALZELL 
 BUSINESS MANAGER 

 
May 13, 2020 
 

 
Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dalzell: 
 
The Company and Union entered into Letter Agreement 20-21, which created a temporary work schedule for all 
System Operators at the Vacaville Grid Control Center (GCC) and the temporary assignment of some System 
Operators to an alternate temporary headquarters in Rocklin. Letter Agreement 20-21 is set to expire on May 16, 
2020. 
 
The Company and Union discussed the need to continue the temporary work schedule at the Vacaville and Rocklin 
Grid Control Centers and have agreed to extend the expiration date of Letter Agreement 20-21, under the same 
terms and conditions, to June 27, 2020. 
 
Either Company or Union may cancel this agreement by giving the other 14 days written notice, no sooner than one 
(1) week after the conclusion of sequestration. If this agreement is cancelled, GCC employees will be returned to 
their previous schedule, at their factored straight-time rate of pay, in accordance with LA 13-79. 
 
This agreement may be extended by mutual written agreement of the parties. This agreement is only applicable as 
a result of the COVID-19 pandemic and for the System Operators working for Transmission Grid Control Center 
Operations.   
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If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 

Very truly yours, 

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

By:  
Matthew Levy 
Senior Director 

The Union is in agreement. LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

, 2020 By:  
Tom Dalzell 
Business Manager 
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	Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager



